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Welcome to the November newsletter

In this month'’s newsletter you will read that exhibitions have been busy at blue with the finishing up of WAIPRINT 2023.
There was a fantastic amount of support for this exhibition, through sales and attendance. A big thank you to all the people
who volunteered to sit at the gallery while this was on, this is really appreciated. We have several new exhibitions happening
since the last newsletter so please make sure to mark any openings and when these are finishing, so you don't miss seeing
the variety of skill and mediums artists have taken to prepare their works for all of us to enjoy.

On a more serious note, we held our Annual General Meeting for 2023 on October 10th and although it is always a struggle
to get members to attend, our loyal supporters came through to make a quorum. The main message from our Chair,
Rachael Hayton, was that we need more support. The WSA is at a point where we need people to consider what they can do
to help us recover from the past few years with Covid-19 and the large effect this had on our enrolments. In some terms we
were down to a third of our normal numbers, with no children’s classes or school holiday programmes running. We paid our
tutors through this whole period by topping up the Wage subsidy so they were not impacted financially for their loyalty to
their students and the WSA. We have not recovered to our pre-Covid numbers and along the way are feeling the impact of
the cost of living crisis also. These two large factors have left us asking our membership and supporters to consider doing
anything small or large that will help secure the future financial viability of the Society. This may be through amazing
fundraising ideas that you want to get involved in to make happen, donations of art, where the full sale value will go to the
WSA, future bequests, annual donations, getting the word out to your contacts for sponsorship of our art awards, attending
the exhibitions to buy art and supporting our art classes and workshops. This not only benefits us but just as importantly it
benefits the artists and our hard working tutors. We feel the WSA plays an important part in the fabric and history of
Hamilton, the Waikato and further afield, through our long running operations and we want to secure this for a bright future
moving forward. We have future developments that will change things a lot for the Society and look forward to sharing these
with you. In the meantime please take note of what is being asked and see if you would like to contribute and play an
important part of the next 90 years at the WSA.

We are excited to announce the two judges for the 2024 NZ Painting and Printmaking Awards. Thank you to Kura Te Waru-
Rewihi and Marian Maguire for agreeing to take on this important and large role. Kura was inducted into the CoCA Hall of
Fame in 2016 and the following year she was appointed as Associate Professor of Maori Visual Arts, Toioho ki Apiti, School of
Art, College of Creative Arts Massey University. In 2019 she was awarded as the first Wahine Maori the Te Waka Toi the Te
Papa o Tongarewa Rongomaraeroa Award. Kura has exhibited in numerous group and solo exhibitions. Marian Maguire is
best known for her lithographs and etchings which investigate New Zealand colonial history and Greek mythology. She
graduated from the Ilam School of Art, University of Canterbury in 1984 and in 1986 studied at the Tamarind Institute of
Lithography, Albuquerque, USA. She has exhibited regularly throughout Aotearoa since 1984 and her work has received
international recognition. For more on our exceptional judges please go to our website to read about their fascinating
careers and artistic practices. Entries close 18 February, 2024
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We look forward to seeing you at WSA events and enjoying your company at our classes this term.

Julie Johnstone






